South Llano Watershed Alliance

Meeting Date: September 12, 2009

Report Date:   September 21, 2009

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
In Attendance:
Tyson Broad
Walter Curry
Marvin Ivy

JD Kidwell

Art Mudge

Scott Richardson

Discussion:
1. Four Board members constituted a quorum. Tyson was present as special advisor.
2. The minutes of August 1, 2009 meeting were approved with no corrections. It was agreed that Board minutes would be distributed to Board members and SLWA members. Walter will work on drafting a summary for each future meeting that can be posted on the listserve to keep everyone informed.
3. All attendees congratulated Scott on the great job he and others did in organizing the education presentation at Texas Tech. The event was well attended and very interactive.

4. Walter prompted all to continue to determine what can be done to create higher value for a general member. The copy of Board meeting minutes is just a start. Walter will create an email list for the general members for a more personal sense of communication in the future. All these relationship improvements will strengthen member responsiveness and program support.

5. Walter said he had not been able to draft the summary of the Education Seminar held in August. Tyson suggested the summary is probably better posted on the listserve rather than the newspaper since it is delayed. It was agreed to post it on the listserve. Walter will draft for comment by Tyson and Scott.

6. Walter updated the Treasurer’s report. The $300 fee for the application for 501C3 is going to be reimbursed by EDF thanks to Tyson’s efforts. With this reimbursement the account will show approximately $1,000 balance generated by membership fees.

7. Walter reported membership currently totaled 23 members, private and patron.

8. Walter presented the recommendation by Donnie Coleman and Rick Wilson to elect Gary Dick to the Board. Walter will contact Gary to confirm his interest in SLWA and determine contributions he can make through networking and knowledge of the watershed issues. It was agreed that if the nomination moves forward, Walter will issue an email to all Board members describing Gary Dick’s supporting information and asking the Board to vote, by email, within one week of notice.

9. Scott shared his thought that Dr. Arsuffi be recognized for his knowledge and credentials in support of SLWA. With the knowledge that Dr. Arsuffi had not expressed interest in being a Board member, the Board considered asking him to be a member of the Select Advisory Committee. Scott will try to determine a clearer understanding of Dr. Arsuffi’s interests.
10. The Board is interested in determining the benefits and role of members of the Select Advisor Committee or Counsel. Caroline Runge was recognized as someone with exceptional knowledge that could benefit SLWA, especially in legislative update information.
11. JD has a person that may be interested in membership.

12. Scott will talk with Robert Stubblefield (new director for TT) about membership.

13. Walter still needs to confirm that donations and membership fees are tax deductible. Marvin’s research indicates that it will be deductible. (further research does indicate that the membership fee is deductible)
14. Tyson is still investigating an opportunity to provide controlled access on the listserve for members to gain access to more private information.  Tyson said he is still recommending that the website have more than just himself to understand the workings of the website. We will consider who else might be willing to serve as the website representative. One suggestion was Znobia.
15. The Flatrock project was discussed. With the pending construction of the bridge, the placement of the education kiosk is on hold. Trash pickup is still a need the Alliance can support. Marvin reminded us that the probationary participants need this type of community service and could participate.
16. The Board approved Walter to talk with TXDOT about adopting the highway between Flatrock and 377 to begin an active role in maintaining the riverway.

17. Scott is very interested in working with school science teachers to get the students focused on some type of project. More discussion is needed.

18. Discussion of potential project types resulted in the following ideas. 

19. SLWA might assume responsibility for monitoring certain wells and spring flows for healthy flow rates. Tyson will establish the potential cost for the equipment required to do this (the equipment for wells is different than that for springs).

20. Walter said Used To Be Sonny’s Canoes has offered to volunteer the use of their canoes for a spring cleanup effort. This project is really important and needs our organization to make a difference. SLWA might partner with other organizations in this effort.

21. There has been feedback from the community that SLWA is focused too narrowly. The analysis by Tyson is very thorough and takes significant time. It was considered that SLWA might take responsibility for creating a more general profile for each waterway in the watershed. This special group could identify land owners and meet with them to note some history of the waterway conditions. This activity would also provide opportunity to bring the landowners together in the future if the waterway under study is found to need some attention. Overall there would be evidence of the wider focus by SLWA and our interest in the watershed. The effort would begin to establish information, relationships and potential for improved maintenance of the watershed. Scott will bring the watershed map to the next meeting to prompt further definition of the scope of the survey.

22. Tyson asked for a two paragraph narrative of this survey idea for him to use with the application to Dixon. Walter volunteered to draft it.

23. Tyson said the Dixon Water Foundation would be interested in funding the activities of SLWA. The general grant may be in $20,000 range. He noted Dixon meets in November so we need to move quickly if we are going to apply.
24. Tyson said there is an annual water seminar given by Texas River Network scheduled for November. It is an excellent program. He suggested SLWA petition EDF for funds to sponsor a member or two of SLWA to attend. It was agreed, he will report on response to the request.

25. The next Board meeting was set for October 10, 2009 at 1:00pm. 

End of Minutes

Minutes Prepared By: Walter Curry
